
A Bulletin for Barbershoppers in the LO’L District

OVER 714,089 SQUARE MILES73 YEARS OF BARBERSHOP HARMONY

March - April 2021Volume 73, Number 2

“ROAR BACK” at the 
Fall District Convention 

Submitted by Arv Zenk, District Events Director
 

It's time for us to get "Together Again"! The Fall District Convention and Contest will be held 

at the MSP Airport Hilton Hotel in the Twin Cities the 

weekend of October 14–16 with an optional, expanded 

schedule of new events and fun-filled activities for 

everyone in your chapter. The pandemic helped us focus 

on how important it is for us to sing together again and to 

personally reach out to barbershop friends. This weekend 

is designed to bring friends close together again with a combination of memorable events, 

gatherings, and guests which will include your own 2010 International Barbershop Quartet 

Champion – Storm Front. We are excited they decided to help us Roar Back! 

continued on page 7
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Our Barbershop Life – The Roaring '20's!
Submitted by Jay Althof - LO'L District President

The Roaring '20's had some fun, common 
sayings.  And we are creating our own with our 
Roar Back plans and activities.  Your District 
leadership continues to “run with the ball” and 
I think you'll find much of what we are working 
on will be the “bee's knees”.  

In this edition of the PitchPiper you'll see an article from Arv Zenk 
that outlines some of the highlights for our Fall Convention.  This is 
going to be a “swell” event and all the “cool cats” will be there.  
While there are many details we continue to work through, our 
planning is going well.  Be sure to look for a message from Steve 
Grady, who is heading up the Convention Fun Squad.  This is the 
“real McCoy” and his team will make sure that everyone has great 
time!  I can't wait to see everyone looking “spiffy” and I will love to 
sing some tags, participate in the hospitality rooms and maybe 
even have a little “giggle water”.  We truly will be Together Again!

We also continue our planning for next year's Leadership 

Academy.  And our NextGen team, led by Justin La, already have 
some exciting activities underway in both Saskatchewan and 
Wisconsin, with much more to come.  

Our new website is up and running and over time more, and more, 
important information will be available on that site.  Be sure to 
take a look!  www.loldistrict.org

And Judd Orff has been leading our “Roar Back” team that has 
provided all our chapters some tips and suggestions about 
preparing for when the chapters are able to ramp back up and sing 
together, in person.  As you know, our primary goal is to find ways 
to share the love we have for our barbershop experience with 
many other people and invite them to join us.  Each chapter's Roar 
Back plans will help do just that.

I'm very proud to be part of such a strong and dynamic team, and 
a member of the LO'L District.  It truly is “the berries”!  I'll continue 
to provide updates with the monthly audio messages and future 
PitchPiper articles.  

See you soon!
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2021 "Roar Back”
Land O’ Lakes District

Submitted by Judd Orff

Each Chapter - Develop a one-month plan 
to start.
1. Before the COVID19 Pandemic is over:

A. Contact every member current or not 
and check their status of wanting to 
start again in person.

2. Set the first meeting date when it will be 
safe to gather in person and check with 
regular meeting rehearsal spot for 
availability.

3. Have your board of directors and music 
team and chorus director meet to set a 
schedule of rehearsal plans (Zoom)

A. Repertoire
B. Education
C. Performance
D. Outside coaching
E. Dates of meeting

4. Have your music team & chorus director 
inventory the songs you currently know & 
a list of songs you may have already picked 
to learn when rehearsals start.

A. Chorus manager & music team set a 
fall/spring show date and Christmas 
show & book the venues for each.

B. Get a commitment to attend the fall 

convention from chapter member & 
spouses in Minneapolis October 
15th & 16th, 2021.

5. Set up a calendar that highlights date of 
things coming once we open up.

A. Rehearsal nights
B. Re-treat
C. Shows/Fall/Christmas
D. Board meeting
E. Chapter membership birthday

Print the calendar for each member to 
carry in their music or on line.

6. Be sure your chorus director is on board 
& has a current contract.

7. Begin to formulate your "elevator 
speech" to let the public know who you are
as a performance group and your goals 
and aspirations. Update your website with
this information.

8 .  Deve lop a  team around your 
membership V.P. to handle:

A. Guest night plans and dates
B. Welcome guests at each meeting
C. Have a sufficient guest books
D. Invite other choral groups to visit - 

sing for each other
E. Join the Chamber of Commerce
F. Solicit names from members to 

personally invite them to a meeting
G. Funds from the District

Greetings from the Heart O' 
Lakes Harmony Capella 

Chorus of Fergus Falls, MN
Submitted by Brent E. Frazier

Good news is on the way for the chapter 
members of the HOL Harmony Capella 
Chorus!

It will have been 57 weeks since our last 
indoor rehearsal to when we plan to resume 
indoor rehearsals on 12 April 2021!

Recently, chorus members were polled on a 
series of questions regarding their 
viewpoint on when we should resume 
harmonizing at our indoor rehearsal site.  

We plan to return to singing while practicing 
for the care and safety of each chorus 
member; therefore we encourage each 
member and guest to have received their 
complete COVID-19 vaccinations before 
their return to our rehearsal site.  

Upon entering the site, singers will 
encounter a reception table for attendance, 
music distribution, mask distribution hand 
sanitization and a forehead temperature 
scan.  

Singing masks' will be furnished by our 
chorus chapter to each singer and they are 
expected to wear it at all times while 
indoors.  This singing mask will be the sole 
the property of each singer to care for and 
wear at future rehearsals. 

As most chorus members will have done 
minimal singing in the past year, our 
rehearsals will start out slowly to strengthen 
and exercise our voices, and thus rehearsals 
will limited to 75 minutes with no coffee 
fellowship.

Upon completion of rehearsals, singers are 
then expected to exit the site for the health 
safeguards.  

We are starting out cautiously and safely, 
although we do plan on having fun while 
singing together.     
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Live Virtual Singing Valentine 
- A Huge Success!!

Submitted by Gary Schmidt

Back in November of 2020 longtime 
Mankato Riverblender Dwain Fraze along 
with his wife Margaret, were again 
planning Mankato River Blender's Singing 
Valentines event.  This would be the 8th 
year in which the Fraze's would manage 
this wonderful fundraiser for our Chorus.

With the COVID 19 Pandemic in high 
gear, Dwain was concerned, as he sadly 
reported that Singing Valentines in 2021 
looked rather doubtful.

As our quartets' chins were dropping and 
as they scratched their heads, it didn't take 
long for our own Oh, Brother! Quartet to 
decide they wouldn't be deterred! After all, 
Singing Valentines had become a 
Riverblender Chorus tradition for over 35 
years! 

“I bet we could deliver LIVE Virtual 
Valentines” suggested Tim and Thom 
Schubbe, real blood brothers and the Bass 
and Bari in Oh, Brother! quartet. Valentine 
Chairman Dwain and the Riverblender's 
Board of Directors decided to give Oh, 
Brother!  the green light to pursue their 
idea and see what they could develop. 

There were many questions:
Would the product be of high enough 
quality?
Would we find customers who wanted a 
Live Virtual Valentine?
Would we be able to recover our 
expenses?

After several months of experimenting, O 
'Brother and Riverblender technical guru 
Dr.Leon Tietz. brought back their offering 
for the Board to review.  The Board was 
overwhelmed with the overall quality and 
the fact Valentines could be done “live” on 

ZOOM!  Great sound, fantastic video!  So, 
the annual Riverblender Singing Valentine 
tradition could continue, live on the 
recipient's computer screen!

On Valentines day,  Sunday, February 14, 
The RiverBlenders'  O' Brother Quartet 
(Thom Schubbe, Matt Strum, Tim 
Schubbe, Jerry Morton) and the Magic 
Quartet(Doug Peterson, Jeff Grimmer, 
Stan Bruss, Wayne Hughes)sang beautiful 
love songs to almost 30 recipients.  The 
Valentines were sung to people in 
Nebraska, North Carolina and California 
as well as Minnesota.  Magic Quartet even 
sang across 7 time zones all the way to a gal 
in FRANCE!!  WOW! How's that for 
expanding your market?

My wife and I were also recipients of a Live 
Virtual Valentine.  We were given a ZOOM 
link and told to connect about five minutes 
before our scheduled time.  The Quartet 
arrived in our dining room right on time!  It 
was if the guys were standing on the other 
side of our dining room table! Sight and 
Sound were fantastic as we were beautiflly 
serenaded!  They even asked if we had a 
special request?  Even eye contact was 
fantastic as they joked with us and we all 
laughed!  I t  was an EXCELLENT 
experience that we both greatly enjoyed.

The Riverblenders are anxious to return to 
our Live and in-person Singing Valentines 
next year, but we are definitely going to 
offer the Virtual Singing Valentine Option 
as well.  I have buddies in Portland, 
Scottsdale and Orlando with wives that 
need a Singing Valentine from a great 
quartet next Valentines Day!

If your Chapter would like technical 
information as to how this was done  
p lease contact :   Dr.  L ion Tietz- - 
leon.tietz@mnsu.edu   or Tim Schubbe--
t.schubbe@comcast.com

NPHB Pre-Convention Rally
Submitted by David Speidel

Given the cancellation of the 2021 NPHB 
Rally in May we've decided to make plans 
for a 'Mini Rally' on the front end of the 
LO'L Convention. If you've never taken 
part in the Harmony Brigade experience 
now is your chance to dip your toes into 
the pool. If you have shied away from our 
traditional Rally's because of the daunting 
task of learning 10-12 songs, here is your 
chance to see what it's like with a much 
easier music learning challenge. 4 great 
songs will be the 'core' of the Rally, with 2 
of those songs being used for the All 
Chapter Chorus. Guys who have the 
music from the cancelled May Rally will 
have a chance to sing these songs as well. 
Below is an example of our proposed 
schedule.

Thursday, October 14th

3:00 - 5:00 Registration 
3:00 - 5:00 Attendees mingle and sing with 
as many other guys as possible. 
5:00 - 6:30 Break for a group dinner. 
6:30 - 7:30 General Meeting to assign 
Random Quartets 
7:30 - 8:30 Quartets break out for quick 
rehearsal
8:30 - 9:30 Quartet Contest 
9:30 - ?      Social time - more singing

Friday, October 15th

• Continue Sing all day and night. 
• Take the Dance Card Challenge with 

other Rally attendees to win an award! 
3:00 – 4:30 Anchor the All Chapter 
Chorus rehearsal

Saturday, October 16th

• More  s ing ing ,  en joy  the  LO 'L 
Convention Competition

• Sing in the All Chapter Chorus on the 
Saturday evening program.

• Continue singing and enjoy the 
camaraderie in the NPHB Hospitality 
Suite! 

Stay tuned. More information on cost 
and logistics will be communicated 
in the coming months.

March - April 2021
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Clipper City Chordsmen Partner with Food 
Pantry in Manitowoc

Submitted by Donald Lewellen, Jr.

The Clipper City Chordsmen of Manitowoc, Wisconsin needed a 
new home. They had been rehearsing on the Campus of Holy 
Family College in Manitowoc when the college abruptly and 
permanently closed last summer as the pandemic began to take 
hold. 

The Chordsmen put together a small task force that visited two 
dozen possible alternative sites before deciding on their new 
home; the site of a former UCC church in the heart of Manitowoc 
itself. This building had changed hands and now belonged to a 
non-profit entity, Grow It Forward, Inc. 

Run by CEO and Founder, Amber Daugs, Grow It Forward (GIF) 
promotes healthy food access through a cafe, a winter Farmer's 
Market, a food pantry, and even an indoor hydroponic farm. They 
also provide food skills programs to teach families to grow, cook, 
and choose healthy food for themselves. GIF is also involved in 
advocacy for individuals and the community to seek an end to 
hunger. According to Ms. Daugs, “ We distribute boxes of food 
from the USDA each week to over 3,000 people. This is in 
addition to the over 300 folks who use our pantry services.”

For the Chordsmen, the previous sanctuary in this building offered 
a large open space for rehearsal and included a large screen TV 
and sound system. In addition, the chorus has exclusive use of a 
locked room in which to store their equipment, risers, and 
refrigerator.

Of course, 2020 was not like any other year. Chordsmen member 
Don Lewellen states “Over the last year, it has been unsafe for any 
of us to sing together in person because of the pandemic. 
However, we have continued to meet weekly via Zoom with over 
20 members attending on any given week. In addition, we have 
reached out to virtual guest music educators, judges, and 
arrangers from all over the world to join us at our weekly 
rehearsals. We have also produced some virtual chorus and 
quartet projects to keep each other engaged.” 

With the Chordsmen moving into their new storage space, 
members discovered that GIF needed their help with many small 
tasks around the building and grounds. Starting with just cutting 
the grass and trimming bushes, the guys got more involved in 
other maintenance and repair projects throughout the building. 
Member and artist Randy Detjen volunteered his talents to 
produce outdoor signs for the building; highlighting Grow It 
Forward, Mara's Cafe, and the Clipper City Chordsmen. 

GIF received financial support that enabled them to completely 
renovate the former sanctuary with laminated flooring. Because of 
Covid concerns and the need to replace equipment, their new air 
handling system offers 6 air exchanges per hour, the significant 
addition of outside air, and an ionizer system. GIF also opened a 

Cafe - featuring healthy food options prepared and sold on site. 
Chordsmen look forward to the possibility that this could provide 
on-site food options for small shows and afterglows for the chorus.

After consultation with a local contractor, GIF offered the 
Chordsmen an opportunity they eagerly accepted. Under the 
supervision of the contractor, GIF would provide the materials if 
t he  Chordsmen 
would put in the 
labor to remove the 
existing hardwood 
f l o o r i n g  a n d 
e l eva ted  a reas . 
They would then 
i n s t a l l  n e w 
laminated flooring 
to match the rest of 
the room. In addition, the project also will involve filling in the void 
in the front wall, lowering an access door to the level of the stage, 
and removing wall paper before painting the whole area. The final 
result would be a flat space which would be large enough to allow 
them to to leave their risers assembled throughout the week. 

Several of the chorus members have significant experience in 
renovation, engineering, painting, and woodworking and their 
skills have found good use in this project. The number of man-
hours to complete this project will be significant, but the end result 
will be a great addition to the facility.

Director Dave Buss said “I'm really excited for this opportunity. We 
are all looking forward to being able to rehearse in this amazing 
space.”

The Clipper City Chordsmen has members ranging in age from 19 
to 90. The chorus is in its 76th year as a Manitowoc County 
Organization having been founded in March of 1945. They look 
forward to sharing photos of the finished project later in the 
Spring.
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Vocality – Still Singing!

Submitted by Jay Althof

As we pass the one-year mark of living 
with the pandemic we want to let you 
know that Vocality continues to meet and 
rehearse and can't wait to share our music 
in person with so many of you!  Since last 
March we have utilized technology to 
enable us to keep singing together.  First 
with JamKazam, then Jamulus and more 
recently utilizing an FM transmitter and 
our own sound system to be in close 
proximity, but in our own spaces, and sing 
together without any perceptible latency.  
While we are fortunate to have had these 
options, nothing compares to singing right 
beside each other, in person!  

Our focus over these past many months 

has been to continue to polish the songs we 
will have on our next album titled: Vocality 
– Never Enough.  And we have started 
learning even more new arrangements 
that we look forward to sharing later this 
year.  We can't wait to get back in Lake 
Avenue Studios and complete our 
recordings and then the engineering and 
production process!

We do have several shows, including our 
6th Annual Concert From The Porch In 
White Bear Lake, lined up for 2021.  We 
are so thankful to those chapters who have 
been flexible in moving their show dates 
over the past 18 months and continue to 
engage us to be part of those shows! 

We are optimistic that it won't be too long 
until we can all meet again in person.  Stay 
safe, stay strong and keep on singing!

March - April 2021

Jay Althof, David Boyd, Tom Matchinsky, 
Tony Blackwood  
2007 LO'L District Quartet Champions 
2016 LO'L Hall Of Fame

2021 Virtual Midwinter LOL Collage
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“ROAR BACK” at the Fall District Convention 
...Continued from front cover
 

Northern Pines Harmony Brigade 
NPHB will be running a 'mini' version of their annual Harmony 
Brigade Rally starting on Thursday. This is a great opportunity for 
quartet enthusiasts to 'wet their whistle' on the fun of 'full throttle' 
quartet singing with guys from all over the LO'L District and 
beyond. Take advantage of the convention rooming rate 
($85/double occupancy + tax). If you take part in this super, fun 
event, you'll be glad to know that it doesn't end on Thursday. The 
quartetting will go through the weekend and wee hours of the 
night. NPHB will also be hosting more hospitality dedicated to 
Rally attendees in one of the Presidential Suites on Saturday night. 

Quartet Clinic 
It's new this year! We will be hosting a quartet clinic for all quartets 
registered for the convention. You will be provided the kind of 
feedback you need to improve – no matter what level you're at 
right now. If you sing in a quartet, prepare a couple of songs and 
get at least one hour of coaching from the best. Whether you're a 
skilled quartet who has sung for years or just a pickup quartet who 
sings Valentines you will enjoy this clinic. Sign up early for this 
clinic since we may have to limit the number of quartets we can 
coach. 

Quartet Contest and Festival
For the first time, we will be holding a district quartet contest and 
festival. All quartets must register for one or more of the several 
contests/ festival performances. Your quartet may be evaluated as 
a male quartet, female quartet, or mixed quartet competing for a 
number of awards from Novice Quartet to District Champion, as 
well as, the opportunity to qualify for the International 
Competition. But, if you don't want to compete and have your 
score recorded, you may sign up for the festival and just get an 
evaluation. Contest and Judging will provide more detailed 
information in upcoming Pitch Piper articles. 

All-Chapter Chorus 
Some of us don't get the chance to sing on the risers with 100 guys 
very often, but if you want that experience you can do it this 
weekend. Just sign up, in advance, with Steve Zorn who will send 
you the music and learning tracks. You must memorize the two 
songs and then you will practice with members of the Northern 
Pines Harmony Brigade on Saturday. It's a great experience. This 
will be the fourth year Steve has organized the All-Chapter Chorus 
which performs at the conclusion of the Chorus Contest. If you 
haven't done this already, you really need to take advantage of this 
wonderful experience. 

Chorus Contest and Festival 
For the first time at the district level, we will hold a combined 
chorus contest and festival. Choruses may compete, just as they 
have done in the past, but this year we are encouraging all 
choruses that do not wish to compete to get on stage and sing for 

us. Festival choruses will sing a couple of their best songs and will 
get an evaluation without a published score. The coaching and 
evaluation for all choruses is designed to improve chorus 
performance. We look forward to adding the festival choruses! 

Showcase Dinner and Show 
The Showcase Dinner and Show is another chance for us to be 
"Together Again" as we wrap up the weekend. This will be the time 
we will recognize our outstanding performers and present our Hall 
of Fame and District Barbershopper of the Year Awards. Storm 
Front will be our special guest who will be there throughout the 
weekend – helping with coaching, singing tags, and just having 
fun. There will be special performances by our own outstanding 
quartets and we will wrap up the evening with a Storm Front show 
package. The Showcase Dinner is new and it will be a time for us 
to sit back, have a wonderful dinner, and enjoy an evening of top 
notch entertainment. 

Fun Squad 
As part of the Roar Back theme for the Fall District Convention, we 
are creating a Fun Squad team chaired by Steve Grady. The 
mission of the Fun Squad is to actively promote fun and 
participation by everyone who is at the Convention. We will be 
asking for a Fun Squad volunteer from every chapter this month to 
join the team. Fun Squad team members will brainstorm fun 
participative activities for the Convention, encourage their 
chapter members to attend the Convention, and nurture 
involvement in the many activities including the All District 
Chorus, Polecat Dance Card, Ten Tags Sheet, the Tagatorium, and 
Afterglows. If you are interested in being a Fun Squader let Steve 
know scgrady@yahoo.com. 

Whether your chapter chorus or quartet is planning to compete or 
just get on stage to share a couple of your favorites, or you just 
want to come to watch the shows and renew friendships, we want 
everyone to enjoy this "festival" weekend. We hope that you will 
enjoy the MSP Hilton and the accommodations they provide. The 
ballroom is a great venue for the contests and we also have great
 space to get together, sing tags, and enjoy each other's company 
as we "Roar Back" from this pandemic. There will be several 
hospitality rooms and maybe the best part is that all rooms are just 
$85/night, plus tax. Assuming the State of Minnesota guidelines 
permit large gatherings by October, we made these plans and 
want to get "Together Again" real soon. We hope you will stay with 
us and enjoy the entire weekend – put it on your calendar now! 

Registration details, schedule, and more information will soon be 
available on the LOL website and coming to you in the next Pitch 
Piper.  See you at the Hilton! 
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LO'L Next Generation Barbershop Update

Submitted by Justin La

We are building a list of youth or 
collegiate quartets/choruses that are 
active in the Land O' Lake's district. If 
you know of  any ac t ive  youth 
quartets/chorus's please scan the QR 
code (in this message) with your 
phone/tablet camera app or type in the 
link below to help us build our list. 
Survey Link:
https://forms.gle/ettCU4RjVM8azwgY6 

The Wisconsin Youth Harmony Festival will be happening 
this year in a virtual setting! April 30 is the deadline for quartet 
registration. All high school quartets, in the barbershop and treble 
(women's and mixed) barbershop categories are welcome to 
participate. The Virtual show is premiere on the BHS YouTube 
Channel. For more information about the festival please visit: 
(http://youthharmonyfest.org/home/) or contact Jim Rasmus at 
(pjras20@gmail.com).

Acoustic Theory, a mixed youth chorus in Saskatoon has 
recently started up a hybrid model of rehearsals where rehearsals 
are happening virtually. 1-on-1 coaching is also being offered live 

in person since restrictions in Saskatchewan have loosened. A 
number of new youth quartets have recently formed in Saskatoon 

in preparation for the Saskatchewan Youth Quartet Contest. They 
are currently working on safely creating music videos of songs 
they have worked on. Here’s a virtual performance of Acoustic 
Theory:
 (https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0fzwD7ZsUZk).

The Saskatchewan Youth Quartet Contest is underway and 
will be taking place virtually this year. Registrations are now 
closed and there are six quartets registered in the contest. The 
quartets range from treble, barbershop and mixed quartets. The 
window for the submission of videos is between May 1st and 15th.  
Please contact Dave Pearce (pearces@myaccess.ca) for more 
information or visit the contest website (https://harmony-2-
go.constantcontactsites.com/quartet-comp-2021)

Here are a few items we ask every Chapter Board to do without 
delay:
• Appoint someone to give direction to your Chapter's Next 

Generation Barbershop efforts and let me know who that is 
(justin.la@acoustictheory.com)

• Discuss, plan and foster new Next Generation Barbershop 
events once we roar back from the pandemic.

• Seek out and provide assistance/support to local youth 
quartet/choruses in training, coaching etc.

Stay well and be safe!

March - April 2021
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WYHF Goes Virtual in 2021!
Submitted by Jim Rasmus

We are very excited to announce a VIRTUAL Wisconsin Youth 
Harmony Festival (WYHF) this spring! Students will again 
compete to determine the best high school barbershop and treble 
quartet in the state. All high school barbershop and treble 
(women's and mixed) quartets are invited to submit a video 
for the virtual competition.

Here are the basics:
P The deadline for quartets to register their video submissions is 

April 30th.
P Because this contest is VIRTUAL, we hope to have a judging 

panel of Certified Barbershop Harmony Society Judges from 
around the country do their adjudications between May 1 - 6.

P On May 22nd at 1:00 pm we will premiere the Virtual 
WYHF on the Barbershop Harmony Society YouTube 
Channel and contest winners will be announced. Plan 
now to tune in! BHS will also host the video for delayed 
viewing. We'll share that link when we receive it. 

P During the week of May 24-28, trophies for winning quartets 
and cash prizes to their schools will be delivered. 

Go to our website – Wisconsin Youth Harmony Festival – for all 
the information you need to contact quartets in your area to make 
sure they are recording their videos. As in the past, the Schmitt 
Brothers Traveling Trophy will go to the school of the 1st place 
quartets in each category. Trophies and plaques will be given to 
the top three barbershop and treble quartets, as well as cash prizes 
of $300, $200, and $100 will be awarded to their schools. All 
participants will receive a certificate of participation.

If you would care to make a donation to this incredible Next 
Generation event, you will find the means to do that on our 
website. Also stay tuned for details of a WYHF Golf Outing this 
fall, perhaps in the Fox Valley area.

Please feel free to email or call me with any questions about this 
event.

The All Chapter Chorus is “Roaring” Back!

Submitted by Steve Zorn

All Chapter Chorus
LO'L District Convention
October 14 - 16, 2021

The Northern Pines Harmony Brigade (NPHB) is ready to 
anchor the 2021 All Chapter Chorus.   

NPHB will share two songs with any singer who would like to sing 
in the All Chapter Chorus.  The songs will be announced in the 
July-August issue of the Pitch Piper and earlier on the LO'L 
District website. 

For only $10, you will get the music with excellent learning tracks.  
You learn the song on your own.  Join in two rehearsals during 
the District Convention and then perform the songs on Saturday 
night on the Convention stage!   

I challenge you to join in.  In 2017, 21 choruses were represented 
with 56 men participating.  In 2018, 24 choruses with 83 men 
participated. In 2019, 23 choruses were represented with 70 men 
and women singing.  ALL ARE WELCOME With 40+ chapters 
we can easily improve!  I can also see 100 guys on stage!   Can we 
get at least one member from each LO'L chapter and make it a 
true “All Chapter Chorus?”  

March - April 2021

IN MEMORIAM

The Faribault Lakelanders lost a dear friend and top-notch 
human being when Dr. Robert (Bob) Hammer passed 
away February 17th at the age of 89.

Bob was a 75 year barbershopper - starting at just 14 years 
old when his father invited him to a chapter meeting. He 
previously sang with a chorus in Cedar Rapids Iowa prior 
to moving back to his hometown in Faribault where Bob 
sang tenor and served as chapter president and several 
committee boards through the years, always with a 
genuine kind smile and gentle wise words. He was a 
tremendous asset to our chorus and community and will be 
missed by all who knew him.

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ 

It’s with much sadness that Kenosha announces the 
passing of a former member.  Harold Huissen was a 
loyal member with Kenosha, not only for his singing and 
his positive attitude, but also for his zealous manner in 
serving whenever needed.  Among his  many 
contributions, he arranged for Kenosha to rehearse at his 
church for many years.  Harold was also a frequest 
attendee at our monthly gathering of barbershoppers from 
Illinois and Wisconsin.  He will be greatly missed.
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Land O' Lakes Pitch Piper

If your membership has lapsed, you are receiving 
this issue to see that we are going to “roar back” 
when it is safe.  We miss you as members and 

hope you continue to stay safe.

Calendar
NOTE: Dates shown on this page are for those 
activities that have proper clearance through the 
District Secretary.  Please DO NOT send show 
registrations to the editor, DO notify:

BOB BREY, Secretary
Land O' Lakes District

1411 S 31st Street
Manitowoc, WI 54220

rwbrey1950@gmail.com

2021

October
14-16  LOL Fall Convention

SECRETARY NOTE
This information is current as of 

3/25/21.  Please watch for updates 
on the LO’L website between Pitch 
Piper issues.  Some chapters may 

have postponed or cancelled shows 
and not informed the District 

Secretary of such. The 2021 District 

Directory (hard copy 

booklet or digital pdf) is 

available by request via 

email at districtdirectory  

@frickeprinting.com

LO'L Home Page on the 
Internet: http://loldistrict.org

LO'L has a Facebook Page at 
www.facebook.com/LOLDistrictBHS/
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